
Jan 2024 Update  

Tito Musyoki Rural Community Development Organization 

Greetings TM Community,  

TM is excited about the coming 2024 year. There is a lot going on and big plans in 

store. The church plant in Ngunyumu held its second VBS in December and there 

was a good turnout. Last year 25 kids attended and this year the number rose 

significantly to 35. Ruth received positive feedback from the parents of the 

children. The VBS provides outreach opportunity. Ruth said that one preteen boy 

came but stood outside, so Ruth invited him to join the activities. The next day he 

brought his twin brother with him. Both brothers wore the same tattered clothes 

all week. After the VSB Ruth visited their home to meet the parents. She 

discovered that their dad is a drug attic. She was happy the kids came and the 

church will continue to assist the family any way they can. 

The last time we reported on the church construction we included pictures of a 

concrete floor and a tent. We are excited to report that the walls of the church 

are completed. On our last visit there were 11 teenagers that accepted Christ. 

Ruth is planning to invite the teens to the church to watch Christian videos and 

serve them food. This will help disciple the new Christians and hopefully lead 

more to Jesus. The church is becoming a beacon of hope in an area that is a 

witchcraft stronghold.  

The Training Center construction is coming along nicely with the outer walls completed on 2 floors. The walls 

of the 1st floor have been plastered and are ready for windows and doors. Classes were halted because of all 

the noise and dust from construction. Classes will resume soon on the first floor.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ruth has obtained geological surveys for 2 more wells. She is in the process of getting bids to have wells 

installed. We do not have funding for the wells so this is a huge prayer item for TM. 

We thank God for his provision thus far and look forward to many more blessings in the future. Also, a special 
thank you to all who pray for and donate to TM Ministries. If you would like to support this dynamic ministry 
you can go to the website at https://www.tm-ministry.org/ to make a PayPal payment. You can also make 
checks payable to TM RURAL COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT and mail to Karen Jones, Treasurer at 10562 K Drive 
South, Burlington, MI 49029.  
 
Check out the new updated website https://www.tm-ministry.org/ for pictures of the mission trip, Church 
plant, wells, and training center, click on the ‘current events’ page. 
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